
 
 

Farm Animal Leadership Programme: Frequently Asked Questions 
 
 
Do I need to have experience in animal protection or farm animal protection to be selected 
for this programme? 
 
Such experience is preferred, but not necessary. Experience from any social sector or other 
specialised field like PR or marketing, fundraising, accounting or law would also be relevant. 
 
Is this for Indian applicants only?  
 
Yes. 
 
How do I apply? 
 
You can apply by filling in the application form and sending it to farmanimalleadership@hsi.org 
before the application deadline. 
 
What is the deadline for applications? 
 
The deadline for applying for this programme is 11:59 pm, 21 February 2021. 
 
I have completed and submitted the application. When will I hear back if I have been 
selected? 
 
You will hear back about your selection in the programme by 20 March 2021.  
 
Can I choose to leave the programme midway? If yes, will my application fee be refunded? 
 
You may choose to leave the programme latest by 9 May 2021 so we can allow another 
participant in your spot. However, you will not receive any refund, nor your certificate of 
completion. 
 
Is there a mandatory attendance requirement for the programme? 
 
There is a minimum mandatory attendance requirement of 75%. A certificate of programme 
completion will be given by HSI only upon meeting this attendance requirement.  
 
What will I get at the end of the programme? 
 
You will get a certificate of completion from HSI/India for having completed the Farm Animal 
Protection Leadership Programme. 
 
How will this programme support my work in the farm animal protection movement? 



 
This is the only programme in India for leadership and skill development in farm animal 
protection. It will provide you with a unique opportunity to develop leadership and technical 
skills for your career development in this niche sector. It will also increase your employability in 
the sector--within India and abroad. 
 
Do I have to travel for the programme? 
 
Due to COVID-19, the entire programme will be conducted online. We would like to exercise 
the option of hosting some face-to-face meetings if the COVID situation improves, and laws and 
regulations permit us to do so.  
 
I have more questions. How can I get in touch? 
 
For any further questions, you can reach out to us at farmanimalleadership@hsi.org.  
 
 


